GRANT F. LANGLEY THOMAS 0. GARTNER
City Attorney STUART S. MUKAMAL
THOMAS J. BEAMISH

RUDOLPH M. KONRAD NALRITLF. HOUREN
LINDA ULISS BURKE ’s%'é'iéé' E:R':Egm
VINCENT D. MOSCHELLA CITY OF JAN A. SMOKOWICZ

Deputy City Attorneys PATRICIA A. FRICKER
: I LWA l ] K E HEIDI WICK SPOERL
~ " KURT A. BEHLING
Office of the City Attorney GREGG C. HAGOPIAN
ELLEN H. TANGEN
MELANIE RUTLEDGE
JAY A. UNORA
DONALD L. SCHRIEFER
" EDWARD M. EHRLICH
MIRIAM R. HORWITZ
August 19, 2013 MARYNELL REGAN
G. 0'SULLIVAN-CROWLEY

2 /}!’ KATHRYN Z. BLOCK
(/\)d \ ) ELOISA DE LEON
ADAM B, STEPHENS
(} KEVIN P, SULLIVAN
. oo THOMAS D. MILLER
Ms. Jeanette Harris JARELY M. RUIZ

ROBIN A. PEDERSON

3900 N. 80th Street R‘mgméng ggm
Milwaukee, WI 53222 JEREMY R. MCKENZIE

MARY L. SCHANNINS
PETER J. BLOCK

RE: C.I File No. 1068-2013-1851 JOANNA GIRELEY
Communication from JEANETTE HARRIS Assistant Gity Atomeys

Dear Ms. Harris:

We have received your claim in the amount of $3,338.49, relating to damage
sustained to your vehicle which you allege happened on May 5, 2013 when a
branch from a City tree fell onto it while it was parked at/near 3900 North gt
Street.

The Forestry Section records indicate that they received two calls on May 14,
2013 to request removal of a broken branch down at 3900 North 80™ Street. The
first request, to remove a broken branch not blocking, was called into the DPW
Call Center at 10:05 p.m. and was immediately dispatched to a Forestry Crew
Leader for response. The second request, to remove a broken branch on car, was
called into the Call Center at 10:15 p.m. but was not called to the crew who
responded to the initial call. The Section responded to the first request that day.
Upon arrival, their crew found that a broken branch had fallen from a 22 inch
diameter Norway Maple street tree and was lying on the ground. They did not
report a damaged vehicle being present when they arrived. The crew removed the
branch and proceeded to their next assigned location. The second request was
received by the Section the next morning, viewed as a duplicate which had already
been handled and no further follow up was done.
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The Section also noted that the City experienced windy conditions on May 14,
2013 and that the peak wind speed was 46 miles per hour. They responded to
numerous requests regarding broken branches and downed trees. The Section
reviewed their records for the last 5 years and found no complaint or service
requests for this tree. The trees in this area are on a regular pruning schedule and
were last pruned in July 2011.

There is no evidence that the City was negligent in this matter. As such, the City
would not be liable. Therefore, we are denying your claim.

If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so by sending a letter within 21
days of the receipt of this letter to the Milwaukee City Clerk, 200 East Wells
Street, Room 205, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202, requesting a hearing.

Very truly yours,

T'W/MANGLEY
ity Attorney

M. Conenc

STEVEN M. CARINI
. Investigator Adjuster
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